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 REC-190917-PM-120000 

 Bangus Gravel Quarry 

 

Martin Hay 

M H Earthmoving Pty Ltd 

P O Box 227 

Gundagai  NSW  2722 

 

 

Dear Martin, 

 

RE: Bangus Gravel Quarry, Tumblong Lot 7300 DP1147008 (R757213) and Lot 7004 DP1028797 (R89508) 

– Continuing use of Gravel by Council 

 

Cootamundra Gundagai Regional Council are the appointed Land Manager under the Crown Land 

Management Act 2016, for Reserve No. 89508 for the purpose of Quarry. As such the land is managed by 

Council under the requirements of the Local Government Act 1993. Note that Reserve No. 757213 is also part 

of the same quarry that has been in operation for the past 35 years by Council registered by the Department of 

Industry Mining department. Both Reserve No 89508 and No. 757213 are currently subject to compulsory land 

acquisition applications by Council. 

 

As the manager of the said land, in preparation for a proposed Development Application and remediation 

activities, I offer the following statement: 

 

Council has an ongoing commitment to win gravel resources from the existing Bangus Quarry for the purpose 

of existing and future road maintenance, road construction and other civil works requiring quality gravel and 

fill material. The volume of material required to meet the needs of Council would typically range in the order 

of 8,000 m3 to 12,000 m3 per year to be won from the existing pit or excavated stockpiles. Council will 

continue to take gravel from the quarry footprint or adjacent stockpiles concurrently with MHE landfilling 

operations until such a time that available quarry or stockpiled materials were exhausted. 

 

Should you, or a third party, require further information or wish to discuss the matter please contact the 

undersigned on 0413 884 164. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Phillip McMurray 

Acting General Manager 17 September 2019 


